How to Become a Troop 
1. Care about the development of your son, your family, your community, your country, and yourself.

2. Accept the fact that this is a boy led troop and you are here to advise and guide the scouts. 

3. Fill out a BSA Adult Leader application and give it to Assistant Scoutmaster (ASM) Rick Bieser. 
Our Scoutmaster, Bill Shaffer, will review the application and Rick will know when it is approved.

4. Complete BSA Youth Protection Training (an online course through myscouting.org).  As a matter of fact, take advantage of all of the Leader Training that you can, from the earliest fundamentals classes to Wood Badge.

5. Fill out a BSA Medical Form and give it to Dennis Keilbarth.  This is an absolute requirement before you go camping.    (Watch out for that “over 40” test)

6. Attend troop meetings on Monday, go to every campout you can, but no matter what   Get Involved!!

7. Communicate!  Share your ideas, get on the email blast list, and check the website often.  troop26.org
Tips and Tricks

Avoid using Bill’s time on Monday nights during the meetings.  He zealously dedicates that time to our scouts.  This is his time with the kids of the troop.  You may call or email him at home or at work anytime you need him.

There are many ASMs that have years of experience with the troop. Three are listed below.  Each of them has more than 15 years of scouting experience.  They can help with any questions.  Please feel free to catch them or any ASM during a meeting, campout, or other event.  They are also available by phone and email.  They will be glad to help in any way.  Ask them questions!

	ASM John Points
	Committee Chair Ted Dubie
	ASM Dennis Zvacek


In Troop 26 the adults teach the merit badge classes for the troop.  This is a good way to get involved.  Merit badges are taught on Monday nights and on campouts.  Find something you like to do, something you have always been interested in, or something you would like to try, and talk to ASM Rick Bieser.  Rick is the Merit Badge Counselor Coordinator. 

There are a lot of adults involved with the troop, but don’t let that fool you!  The troop can always use more men like these.  ASMs and families come and go and we always have room for more.  There are still a lot of jobs left.
On campout weekends we typically meet at the church at 6:00pm on Friday with the goal of leaving for the campsite at 6:30pm.  There will be maps available from the SPL on Friday.  The adults do not arrange rides for the scouts.  That is the responsibility of the Patrol Leaders.  If you can help by driving to or from a campout, please call your son’s patrol leader.  Volunteers are greatly appreciated.  We plan to leave the campsite around 10:00am on Sunday morning.  Arrive at camp by 9:30am if you are driving home.
Campout Dos and Don’ts

Do attend, participate, and be active with the scouts.

Don’t leave the church early on Fridays, not before the Senior Patrol Leader clears your car to leave.

Do find the adults’ campsite as soon as you arrive, help set up the troop gear (dining fly, kitchen, etc.), then set up your personal gear.

Don’t set up your tent near a patrol’s campsite.  We are there to advise.

Do advise the scouts on campsite selection, fire building, cooking, etc...
Do get to know each scout by name.  This can be a tough one.

Don’t do the scouts’ work for them.  Give them advice and keep them safe but don’t do their work.

Don’t smoke or use bad language.

Do praise the Senior Patrol Leader and Patrol Leaders in public, and offer correction or guidance in private.
Do have fun! . . .  while realizing these young men are our country’s future.


Check out our website   troop26.org 
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